

WESTERN ROAD C.P.SCHOOL

Southover High Street Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1JB

Telephone: 01273 473013 Fax: 01273 470233

Headteacher: Matthew Montebello

Newsletter — Friday, 9th June Issue No: 15

http://www.westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to school. I hope you had an enjoyable half-term break. The children have made an excellent start to Term Six, please see below:

General Election

As part of PSHCE and British Values, the children have learned about the process behind the General Election during an assembly led by Mrs Bedford. The children in Key Stage Two were then asked to vote for their choice of the five main parties and the Year Six children counted the votes.





The results were as follows:

Conservatives: 1 Green Party: 36 Labour: 37

Liberal Democrats: 31

UKIP: 4

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.

Cherry Class trip to Brooklands Transport Museum

Year Two enjoyed the sunshine at Brooklands Transport Museum yesterday. They furthered their topic learning about different modes of transport and how they have developed throughout the last century. Great fun was had by all!



Reception Class next week

Ms Delaney and Mrs Reed will be visiting nurseries for the new children who will start in September. Therefore, Miss Edwards and Miss Hart will be in Reception Class on Wednesday and Thursday.

Maths Week

The children will celebrate Maths Week on the week commencing 19th June which will culminate in an Open Classroom session on Thursday, 22nd June 2pm – 3pm. You are welcome to come into the classrooms to see Maths work in action and have a go at some Maths yourself (optional). We will be serving teas and coffees in the Hall from 3.00pm to 3.30pm, so pelase do come, see some Maths in action and stay for some refreshments before taking the children home.

Reminder

Please remember the Summer Fair - Fair on the Field - on Saturday, 24th June, noon to 3pm. Look out for more information to follow separately.

Warm weather

On warmer days, please ensure your child comes to school equipped with a sunhat and water bottle. Although we do encourage children to stay in the shade as much as possible, please ensure your child is wearing suncream.

Children should also come to school in sensible footwear – please no boots or Crocs.

Headlice

When incidents of headlice are reported to the class teacher, we send out a letter to all members of the class advising them to check their hair. If you should receive the headlice letter, please follow the combing procedure described in the letter carefully.

Yoga

This term Reception and Year One will have yoga on Tuesday mornings with Years Five and Six having yoga on Friday mornings. Children should wear loose, comfortable clothing or their PE kits for yoga sessions.

National Book Tokens

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.

The National Book Token scheme is running a competition to win £5000 towards books for schools. Please use the following link to enter our school. The more of us who enter, the better chances we have of winning. Thank you. https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools#.WTlGoa2G070

School Uniform

Further to our previous information about school uniform, it will now be sold at Intersport in town, rather than at the School Office. For further information on prices and availability, please use the following link, which can also be found on the school website:

http://www.gameforlife.co.uk/section.php/781/1/western road cp school

INSET days 2017 - 2018

Please note the following INSET days for the next academic year:

Monday, 4th September 2017 Tuesday, 5th September 2017 Tuesday, 2nd January 2018 Wednesday, 3rd January 2018 Monday, 4th June 2018

Key Dates

Assembly and Newsletter Times and Dates

Please note the dates for Headteacher Assemblies have had to change this year to accommodate Class Assemblies to parents and yoga on Fridays. Please see below the Fridays on which these assemblies will take place.

Reception Assembly to parents Friday, 9th June, 2.30pm in Hall

Headteacher Assembly Friday, 16th June, 3.00pm in Hall (Choir singing)

Newsletter Friday, 23rd June

Headteacher Assembly Friday, 30th June, 3.00pm in Hall (Choir singing)

Newsletter Friday, 7th July

Final Headteacher Assembly Friday, 14th July, 3.00pm in Hall

Term 6

Start of Term 6 Monday, 5th June
Maths Week 19th June to 23rd June

School Fair Saturday, 24th June, noon to 3pm

Healthy Eating Week 3rd July to 7th July

New Reception Taster Session Wednesday, 5th July, 1.30pm – 2.30pm Welcome to new parents by Early Years team Second taster session for new Reception Wednesday, 12th July, 1.30pm – 2.30pm

Year Six play Thursday, 13th July, 7pm in Hall

End-of-year reports go home Friday, 14th July

Open Classrooms Monday, 17th July, 3.30pm – 4.30pm informal drop-ins Sports Day Tuesday, 18th July (children can go home after noon register)

Year Six Graduation Wednesday, 19th July, 6pm in Hall End of Term 6 Friday, 21st July (after ice-cream van)